Water Tram in the Tri-City (Poland)
Starting this summer, one may take a water tram from the Tri-City (Gdynia, Sopot, Gdańsk) to the towns of Hel and Jastarnia located on the Hel Peninsula. Thanks to this undertaking both tourists and the inhabitants of the Tri-City agglomeration may in an easy and cheap way cross the Bay of Gdańsk and visit the attractive area of Hel Peninsula, a 35 km long sand bar peninsula in the Northern Poland, separating the Bay of Puck from the Baltic Sea. 
There are two separate water tram projects, one launched by the cities of Gdańsk and Sopot and the other by the city of Gdynia. It is “Żegluga Gdańska S.A.”, a coastal shipping company which operates cruises from both Gdańsk, Sopot and Gdynia. Cruises from Gdańsk and Sopot to Hel and Jastarnia have been included in Gdańsk public transport system operated by Public City Transport Gdańsk Ltd. and it is the Gdynia Public Transport Authority which is responsible for project organisation in Gdynia. 3 water trams sailing from Gdansk and Sopot  may accommodate 140 passengers each and each of the 2 catamarans going from Gdynia may take on board more than 450 people.
The trams which will be available during the whole summer season have already proved to be very popular with both tourists and inhabitants as the cruise is much shorter and cheaper than a journey by car or train. It takes 2 hours to reach Hel from Gdańsk, 1,5 hour from Sopot and 1 hour from Gdynia. A normal ticket costs respectively 16, 12 and 10 PLN (around 4, 3 and 2.5 EUR).
